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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)

TO:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 



Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte



Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

Commissioner Albert C. Jones 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services



Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer

Date:

May 6, 2015

RE:           
Establish Rights-of-Way Use and Engineering/Inspection Permit Fees


Introduction and Background

For the past ten (10) years, the City has been charging an engineering/inspection fee of three percent (3%) of the total value of work within the City’s rights-of-way.  Recently, a situation arose whereby the Director of Finance did not support the assessing of this fee and both the Finance Director and City Attorney recommended that the Public Services Department Director formalize this practice with a Resolution to be presented to the City Commission.  

In comparison with three (3) other randomly selected cities, our fees will be the lowest by far in Broward County.  The City of Miramar charges six percent (6%), the City of Fort Lauderdale ten percent (10%) and the City of Sunrise fifteen percent (15%).  The City has an ordinance (Code Section 22-14), which provides for establishment of such fees pursuant to a resolution.

Public Services is recommending a fee of 3.4%. 

Staff recommends approval.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission approve a Resolution to formally establish engineering/inspection fees for work within City rights-of-way at a rate of 3.4%.  The fee will also apply to water and sewer work that serves private property interests within such roadways.

